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they will be given tickets for return to the original starting-point,
via same route as used to Montreal, at one-third of the one-way
first-class fare.

From points west of Fort William : Should special concessions
relative to time limit be granted, particulars will be announced
later. If 50 or more delegates are in attendance, holding certifi-
cates, delegates from Toronto or Kingston, travelling to Montreal
wia Richelien & Ontario Navngatlon Co., may return vza Grand
Trunk or Canadian Pacific on payment of $5.00 to Toronto or
$3.25 to Kingston. Delegates from Toronto or Kingston travel-
ling to Montreal »éa Grand Trunk or Canadian Pacific, may return
via Richelien & Ontario Navigation Co. on payment of one-half
the fare paid on going journey.

From points east of Montreal : If 10 or more delegates are in
attendance, holding Standard Convention Certificates, delegates
east of Montreal will be given tickets, free, for return.

Any further particulars may be obtained from the General
Secretary, Dr. Geo. Elliott, 129 John St., Toronto, or from the
Chairman of the Transportation Committee, Dr. J. Alex. Hutchison,
70 Mackay St., Montreal.

LoCAL ARRANGEMENTS.

The meetings will be held in the various rooms of the Medical
Faculty of McGill University.

PROGRAMME.

There will, this year, be two sections of the Association, cne
mainly medical, the other mainly surgical. The Address in Medi-
cine will be given by Dr. Wm. Osler, of Johns Hopkins University,
Baltimore ; that in surgery by Dr. John Stewart, of Halifax.

In addition to this, on one or two days of the meeting clinics
will be held in the hospitals at such times as will not interfere with
the general programme of the meeting and will yet enable all those
who care so to do, to see or to exhibit living cases or specimens
which may be of interest to the members.

PATHOLOGICAL MUSEUM.

The Museum will this year be one of the features of the meet-
ing, and circulars have been issued by the Secretary of the Museum
Committee, Dr. M. E. Abbott, announcing the intentions of the
Committee. Any contributions in the way of specimens will be
gratefully received by the Secretary, and every care will be taken
of specimens lent, and as soon as the meeting is over they will be
repacked and reshipped to the owners by a responsible person.
Specimens for the exhibition should arrive not later than Septem-



